
 
 

Annual Meeting 
 

The Friends of CCLD 2013 Annual Meeting will be held at Community Arts of Elmira (CAE) on 

Thursday, June 20.  A buffet dinner will be presented by McClure’s Catering, and our entertainer for the 

evening will be Jose “JOGO” Gomez.  Community Arts of Elmira is located at 413 Lake Street, Elmira, 

New York 14901. 
 

The Annual Meeting begins at 6pm, followed by appetizers and socializing at 6:30 

with dinner at 7pm.  Hope to see you all on June 20! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The reservation deadline is June 10. 
Your check is your reservation.  Please make checks payable to: Friends of CCLD.  You may drop off 

your payment at the Steele Memorial Library or mail payment to:  

Annual Meeting 

Friends of CCLD 

101 East Church St. 

Elmira, New York 14901 

The Menu: 

 

Appetizers:   Cheeses, Pepperoni, Crackers 

          Veggie Platter with Garlic Dill Dip 
 

Dinner:         Prime Rib 

           Pasta:  Mediterranean with Olive Oil 

           Seasoned Vegetable Medley 

           Grilled Marinated Chicken Breast 

           Rice Pilaf 

           Tossed Salad with Mixed Greens 

           Dinner Rolls 
 

Dessert:         Lemon Square 

           Mixed Fruit Bowl 

           Pound Cake with Strawberries 
 

Drinks:          Wine  

           Coffee, Tea, Iced Tea, Lemonade 

 

Cost:         $18 

 

 

The BOOKWORM 
A publication of 

THE FRIENDS OF CCLD 

Spring 2013 



President’s Report 
 

The summer arrives with the Friends of CCLD prospering and growing.  We continue our mission 

with new ideas and new vision.  The Friends recently produced a new Mission Statement that states our 

purpose and renews our commitment to our libraries. 
 

The Friends of the Chemung County Library District (CCLD), through funding and 
advocacy, supports the functions and activities of the District libraries; promotes 
programs and events for reading and library use; creates and enriches learning and 
cultural opportunities for adults and children served by the CCLD. 
 

In keeping with this mission, Friends continues to fund a wide range of programs and events 

throughout the District.  Currently, these include: 

 Poetry Festival, Spring (Youth)/Fall (Adult) 

 Books Sandwiched In, Spring and Fall 

 The annual Free Chess Challenge held on May 4 

 Sage Daughters at the Arnot Art Museum on March 7 

 Kinderbook for all Kindergarten students, April - June 

 The 2
nd

 Annual  Promenade Summer Concert Series, July 9 – 30 

 Summer Reading Club at West Elmira Library, July 

 The Haunted Library at the Steele, October 

 Teen Masquerade Ball, October 

These and other efforts ensure that our libraries continue to be a vital and necessary part of our 

community life.  Most importantly, none of our work – the fruits of our Mission – would be possible 

without the generous support Friends members.   As the need for library services increases and as the 

pressure of State and Federal budget cutbacks continues, your donations and contributions become even 

more appreciated.  Please take note of the donation form on the back page to become a new member, or to 

renew your membership and spread the word to friends and neighbors about joining the Friends of CCLD. 

I also encourage you to view and share with friends the new social media contacts and pages 

Friends of CCLD has created in the past few months.  They include:  an organization e-mail contact, the 

Poetry Image Gallery, Friends of CCLD Facebook page (“Like” us today!) and a support page on the 

CCLD website itself, for which we are most grateful. 
friendsofccld@gmail.com 

www.friendsofccld.org/gallery 

www.facebook.com/FriendsofCCLD 

www.ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm 
 

Thanks again, and have a safe and satisfying summer. 
 

Sincerely, 

Joe Caparulo, 

President, Friends of CCLD 

*** 
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A donation to the Friends in memory of 

M. Elizabeth Williams 

given by Mary and Bill Roe. 

mailto:friendsofccld@gmail.com
http://www.friendsofccld.org/gallery
http://www.facebook.com/FriendsofCCLD
http://www.ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm
http://www.ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm


2011-2012 KINDERBOOK PROGRAM 
 

June 2012 ended our 9
th

 year of a successful Kinderbook program. All 14 elementary schools in 

Elmira, Elmira Heights, Horseheads and Van Etten participated.  The children come to the public library, 

listen to a story, get a tour of the building, receive a new book and are given their first library card.  

The goal of the program has been to encourage parents of kindergarteners to obtain library cards 

for their children and to take their children to public libraries to borrow books and participate in children’s 

programs.  

This year, with the many changes in all the schools and their budgets, the challenge continues. We 

hope we can continue to support children on their journey into literacy.  

The Kinderbook Committee wishes to thank the kindergarten teachers and librarians, along with 

the public library librarians, for their important roles in this program. We also wish to thank the Friends of 

the Library for their continued enthusiastic financial support in assuring that this program continues.  
 

Faith Gray 

Kinderbook Committee 

 

*** 
 

Welcome to our new Board member, Matt Smith. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*** 

 

World Book Night 
 FRIENDS, Lee Kiesling and Karen Nisco, helped CCLD staff distribute books at the Arnot Mall 

on April 23
rd

 for World Book Night.  This international event, held annually on Shakespeare’s birthday, 

was established as a way to share books with nonreaders.   Special editions of titles by Lisa Scottoline, 

Alexander McCall Smith, Nora Roberts, and Rick Riordan were given away unexpectedly to shoppers as 

they walked through the mall. All together 60 books were given away within 35 minutes!   That was 

faster than anyone anticipated.  CCLD and the FRIENDS are grateful to the Arnot Mall for being a 

partner in World Book Night.  Twenty titles were also handed out by the Bookmobile staff on the same 

day.    

Chris Corter 

 
www.ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm 

 

I was born in Elmira and grew up in a family of artists and library enthusiasts.  
After graduating from Purchase College in 2004, I lived in South Korea one year 
during a Fulbright fellowship.  Upon return I moved to Queens, NY and worked for 

Purchase College as an education abroad advisor and free-lanced in Manhattan as an 
art handler.  In 2009 I moved back to Elmira to become the Director of Naglee Fine 

Arts.  For the past four years I have moved many an interesting collection including 
university libraries, museum collections and have designed crating for works of art 
travelling all over the world.   

When I’m not at work or travelling for work I am usually spending time in 
nature or building something out of wood. 

        Matt Smith 
 

http://www.ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm


Annual Book Sale 
 

The Friends of CCLD’s February Book Sale at the Arnot Mall was a tremendous success with 

proceeds totaling $22,580!  Thanks to the Mall event staff, Friends enjoyed a convenient & expansive 

location.  Special appreciation goes to the Book Sale Committee:  Dean Butts, Joe Caparulo, Karen Nisco, 

Lee Kiesling, Ralph Moore, Tom Rupp and Matt Smith. 

As with any fundraising effort of this scope, nothing would have been possible without Friends’ 

book donors, & the countless volunteers who sorted, packed, loaded, unloaded, displayed & sold more 

than 30,000 books, including 5,000 children’s books. 

The Friends Book Sale will continue &, hopefully, become even more successful.  It is Friends’ 

primary source of revenue for funding District library needs.  We are working on ways to improve the 

sale & increase the number of sales per year.  If you have any ideas that can help with our book selling 

efforts, please post a comment on Facebook www.facebook.com/FriendsofCCLD or e-mail us at  

friendsofccld@gmail.com. 

Additionally, West Elmira Library & Van Etten Library now have Friends Mini-Book Sale 

Shelves.  Hard covers are $2 & soft covers are $1.  These shelves provide another way for patrons to raise 

money for their local library. 

Currently, book donations can be delivered to the Steele, Monday through Friday, 9am to 5pm. 

*Abundant thanks for your continuous generosity* 

 

*** 

 

Friends of CCLD Youth Poetry Festival 
 

Friends thank the following local artists for contributing photographs to the Friends of CCLD 

Image Gallery that inspired the 2013 Youth Poetry submissions. We appreciate their creative 

support. View the Image Gallery at www.friendsofccld.org/gallery.  

 

Yolanda Daliz 

Tammy Heath 

Jan Kather  

Byoung-Yong Manchester 

Linda Odum 

Margaret Kasper Reed 

Bonnie Warden 

 

Friends also held a Youth Poetry Facilitators Workshop for Chemung County Youth Program Directors 

& Educators on Saturday, April 13, 2013, 9-11am, in the Auditorium, Steele Memorial Library. 

Facilitators Poetry Workshop Guide & Youth Poetry Workshop Curriculum Handouts were provided for 

each attendee, & are now available online at www.friendsofccld.org/gallery. 

 

The Friends Youth Poetry Reading & Open Mic is scheduled for Saturday, June 8th, Noon, Community 

Arts of Elmira, 413 Lake Street, Elmira. Refreshment available. Free & Open to the Public 

 

For event updates visit: 

www.friendsofccld.org/gallery 

www.facebook.com/FriendsofCCLD 

www.ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm 
 

For more poetry information, contact: 

Lynne Rusinko 

Poetry Festival Chair 

friendsofccld@gmail.com 

http://www.facebook.com/FriendsofCCLD
mailto:friendsofccld@gmail.com
http://www.friendsofccld.org/gallery
http://www.friendsofccld.org/gallery
http://www.friendsofccld.org/gallery
http://www.facebook.com/FriendsofCCLD
http://www.ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm
mailto:friendsofccld@gmail.com


The Mission of The Friends of the Chemung County Library District (CCLD) 
 

The Friends of the Chemung County Library District (CCLD), through funding and 
advocacy, supports the functions and activities of the District libraries; promotes 
programs and events for reading and library use; creates and enriches learning 
and cultural opportunities for adults and children served by the CCLD. 
 

 

And here are the FRIENDS who, through their 2012-20013 donations from May 1, 2012 through 
April 30, 2013, have helped to do that. 

 
  
  Dr. & Mrs. Robert T. Abderhalden 
Ms. Marcia Adamy 
Mr. Daniel Agan 
Mrs.  Phyllis Albee 
Mrs. Julia K. Albertalli 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph L. Allegretto 
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald A. Altilio 
Mr. & Mrs. Jack & Rose Andrus 
Mrs. Margaret Arnesen 
Mr. & Mrs. Tedd & Carol Arnold 
Carole Bahns-Daum 
Elizabeth V. Barenthaler 
Alice B. Bartholomew 
Miss Diane Bauer 
Mrs. Sandra Bauer 
Dr. & Mrs. William & Ann Bishop 
Mrs. Julie Biviano 
Mr. Richard W. Black 
Mr. & Mrs. Seeley & Anne Booth  
Mr. Mrs. Walter & Jill Booth 
Mrs. Katherine Borgognoni 
Mrs. Carolyn Bossard 
Ms. Sandra Bowman 
Mrs. Lynda S. Brand 
Ms. Alice Britenbaker 
Mrs. Norma Brooks 
Mr. & Mrs. Gary & Ann Brouse 
Mr. & Mrs. Dale & Nancy Bryant 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph & Theresa Bucci 
Mrs. Martha Buck 
 Joyce Budney 
Mr.  Warren Bush 
Mrs. Barbara B. Butler 
Mr. & Mrs. Dean  Butts 
 Robert R. & Rose Y. Byland 
Mrs. Mary S. Cain 
Mr. Turk Rose & Beth Cain 
Ms. Rowena Campbell 
Mrs. Barbara R. Cantrill 
Mr. & Mrs. William & Pamela 
Caroscio 
Mr. & Mrs. Duke & Wendy Carroll 

Mr. & Mrs. Jim & Lois Carter 
Mrs. Katherine Castellino 
Mrs. Paula Monte Chapman 
Mrs. Mae Chen 
Dr. & Mrs. John & Jacquelyn 
Chotkowski 
Dr. & Mrs. Tony & Pat Ciccariello 
Ms. Filomena Cicora 
Dr. & Mrs. William E. Clack 
Ms. Marcy Coggins 
Marie G. Colucci 
Mr. & Mrs. Joe & Rita Colvin 
Mr. & Mrs. William Congdon 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul & Chris Corter 
Anne M. Coughlin  
Ms. Jane H. Coulter 
Mrs. Belle Cullings 
Miss Jane A. Cummings 
Mrs. D. Joan Cunnings 
Betsy Dalrymple 
M. Joseph & Elizabeth B. Danaher 
Mr. & Mrs. William Danaher Jr. 
Mrs. Natalie Denton 
Mrs. Clara DeRenzo 
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Devillers 
Mrs. Norma Doane 
Mr. & Mrs. William & Mary 
Dougherty 
Mrs. Sally Douglas 
Mrs. Marie S. Doyle 
Ms. Jacqueline A. Droleski 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Dubel 
Mr. & Mrs. Jan & Carol Eberhard 
Ms. Mary Jane Todd Eckel 
Cynthia Emmer 
Mr. Jeffrey Etkind 
Mr. & Mrs. David & Dorita Fagan 
Mrs. Marjorie Fahs 
Ms. Pamela Farr 
Mrs. Roberta W. Faught 
Mrs. Vonda Fero 
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas C. Finnerty 

Mrs. Mary Louise Fisher 
Miss Patricia Fitzgibbons 
Miss Anne M. Fitzpatrick 
Mrs. Mary Eleanor Flynn 
Dr. & Mrs. John & Judy Forrest 
Mrs. Margaret Fossaceca 
Hon. & Mrs. John D. & Rosemary 
Frawley 
Mrs. Barbara Friedman 
Mr. & Mrs. Herman & Sylvia 
Friedman 
Miss Dorothy Gebhart 
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph & Bonnie 
Gestwicki 
Dr. & Mrs. Mark & Sandra Gibson 
Dr. & Mrs. David & Dorothy 
Graham 
Dr. Edward Grandt 
Mr. & Mrs. Clay & Jerry Granoff 
Dr. David Graves 
Mrs. Emma Gray 
Mr. & Mrs. James & Faith Gray 
Mrs. Joan M. Gray 
Mr. Martin Green 
Mr. & Mrs. Brien & Marguerite 
Grieco 
Mrs. Samara Farr Gromer  
Dr. & Mrs. Frank & Linda Gudas 
Ms. Eleanor Haber 
The Halperin Family 
Ms. Judy Hambruch 
Ms. Shirley Hancock 
Ms. Mary O. Hand 
Mr.  James Hare 
Miss Elaine Harrington 
Mr. & Mrs. Carl & Cindy Hayden 
Mr. Clifford Henderson 
Dr. Kenneth J. Herzl-Betz Family 
Mrs. Winifred M. Hinds 
Mrs. Joy R. Hoffman 
Mrs. Roberta M. Hoffman 
Mr. & Mrs. Donald J. & Kaye Holtz 



Dr. & Mrs. Jon Homuth 
Mrs. Dorothy A. Hoos 
Mrs. Marijon Hopkins 
Jean Horigan 
Ms. Martha Horton 
Mrs. Carol Hover 
Mrs. Karin P. Howland 
Dr. Robert H. Huddle, Sr. 
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel E. Hull 
John C. Humphries, Jr. 
Mr. & Mrs. William & Mary 
Hungerford 
Mrs. Jean Hurley 
Ms. Sara Katherine Hurley 
Mr. & Mrs. Alan & Barbara 
Hutchinson 
Mr. & Mrs. John & Ellen Hyland 
Mrs. Marilyn Ilg 
Denny Smith & Diane Janowski 
Ms. Blair Jennings 
Mrs. Jean K. Jurusik 
Mr. & Mrs. Marcus & Charlotte 
Kantz 
Mrs. Mary Ann Kasper 
Jan Kather 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey & Sheila Katz 
Don & Regina Keddell 
Mr. & Mrs. John & Lisa Kelly 
Jack & Betsy Kent 
Mrs. Georgianna Keser 
Mr. Jim Ketcham 
Mrs. Lee Kiesling 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard & Marcia 
Kimball 
Ms. Nancy Kirby 
Mrs. Jacqueline Knitter 
Miss Donna Kole 
Mrs. Rosalie P. Krajci 
Reinhard P. & Evelyn F. Krause 
Miss Olga Krazinski 
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph & Jennifer 
Krueger 
Mrs. Terry Lagonegro 
Dr. & Mrs. Robert & Maribeth 
Lambert 
The Rev. Dr. Nancy Lane 
Mrs. Irene Langdon 
Mr. Kenneth C. Larsen 
Mr. & Mrs. Franc & Linda Laux 
Mrs. Catherine Lavarnway 
Ms. Alyce K. LaVelle 
Mrs. Mary Jane Lenhardt 
Rev. & Mrs. Robert F. Lester 
Mrs. Pauline Leveen 

Mr. & Mrs. Edward & Carol Lincoln 
Mrs. Elizabeth B. Loomis 
Miss Shirley Lord 
Dr. & Mrs. John & Anne Lovecchio 
Ms. Gwendolynn A. Lutz 
Mr. & Mrs. Merrill & Lydia Lynn 
Mrs. Marilyn Lynough 
Ms. Margot Magnusen 
Mr. & Mrs. Bill & Alise Mahr 
Kara Maloney 
Mary Ellen Marks 
Dr. & Mrs. Malcolm & Virginia 
Marsden 
 Katherine B. Marshall 
Ms. Sharon Mashanic 
Ms. Pamela J. Mathes 
Mr. & Mrs. Harold & Trudy 
Matteson 
Mrs. Myrtle May 
Mrs. Rita McCabe 
Mrs. Rita M. McGrath 
Mrs. Elizabeth McKamey 
Mr. Robert B. McKinnon 
Mrs. O. Wayne McLaud 
Mr. John McLaughlin 
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Meier 
Mrs. Katherine Mekos 
Mr. Charles Milazzo 
Mrs. Betty A. Miller 
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan & Valerie Mis 
Ms. Carol Ann Mitchell 
Dr. & Mrs. Ralph & Carolyn Moore 
Mr. & Mrs. J. William Morrisey 
Mrs. Jane S. Morrow 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas & Margaret 
Morse 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul & Betsy Morss 
Mrs. Francis Moss 
Mr. Michael Mucci 
Mr. & Mrs. James J. & Helen 
Mullen  
Mr. & Mrs. John & Pat Murphy 
Mrs. Sylvia Murray 
Kevin Coughlin & Mary Muse 
Mrs. Denise Mustico 
Mrs. Lisa Mustico 
Ms.  Polly Neiley 
Mrs. Ida Nelson 
Ms. Karen Nisco 
Mrs. Monica Phillips Nix 
Mrs. Susan Noto 
Mrs. Louise O'Dell 
Mr.  Cornelius O'Donnell 
Mrs. Annelise O'Hara 

Dr. & Mrs. C. Brent Olmstead 
Mr. John F. Orser 
Mr. Stan Panosian 
Mrs. Carol D. Parker 
Mr. Mike Parker, Jr. 
Mrs. Valerie B. Parkhouse 
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Parsons 
Mr. & Mrs. William & Mary Anne 
Perks 
Mrs. Joy S. Perry 
Mrs. Karen Peterson 
Mr. Thomas Pfleegor 
Mrs. Martha P. Pierce 
Mrs. Trudy Potter 
Dr. & Mrs. Alan & Barbara Preucil 
Mrs. Iris Prochnow 
Mr. Anthony J. Pucci 
 Alexa Marilyn S. Rabinowitz 
Ms. Margaret Kasper Reed 
Mr. & Mrs. Donald & Elizabeth 
Reiter 
Mrs. Gloria Richards 
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph H. Roberts, Jr. 
Mr. & Mrs. Joel & Hazel Robinson,. 
Ms. A. Jean Rodabaugh 
Mr. & Mrs. Bill & Mary Roe 
Mr. Stephen C. Roe 
Mrs. Joan F. Rogers 
Mrs. Mildred Rugur 
Mr. Tom Rupp 
Mrs. Lisa Rustici 
Mrs. Maureen Saccucci 
Miss Rosemary T. Sando 
Mrs. Joan Santulli 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph E. Sartori 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert & Elizabeth 
Sauerzopf 
Gary & Valeda Savard 
Mrs. Marjorie H. Schooler 
Mr. & Mrs. Dick & Marge 
Schornstheimer 
Mrs. Nancy G. Schriver 
Mr. Steve Schulman 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul & Lauren 
Schweizer 
Mr. & Mrs. Stuart & Lucy Schweizer 
Mr. William Schweizer 
Mrs. Charlotte Taylor Scott 
Mr. & Mrs. Curran & Barbara 
Sekella 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas & Eve Seward 
Letisha Shaefer 
Mrs. Theresa Shea 
Mr. & Mrs. Harry & Ethel Sheehe 



James Sleeth & Lynn Shepson 
Ms. Agnes C. Shon 
Mr. & Mrs. Jack & Phyllis Slocum 
Mrs. Anna B. Smith 
Mr. & Mrs. Francis & Maureen 
Smith 
Ms. Mary H. Smith 
Mrs. Miriam C. Smith 
Dr, Ken Sobel 
Joanne & Tom Sonsire Gardner 
Mrs. Lula J. Sorino 
Nancy E. Spaulding 
Mr. & Mrs. Frank & Karen Steed 
Mrs. Priscilla E. Steed 
Miss Eleanor J. Steele 
Mr. & Mrs. Jerald & Myra 
Stemerman 
Marc Stemerman 
Mrs. Beatrice Stephens 
Ms. Alta Stevenson 
Rev. Charles W. Stubbs 
Mrs. Marilyn Sullivan 
Mrs. Nancy K. Swartwood 

Ms. Linda Taft 
Mrs. Doree Tanner 
Faith & Mike Tarby 
Ms. Christine M. Thorborg 
Ms. Patricia Thorne 
Mrs. Ann M. Thorner 
Mrs. Anne Thurber 
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas & Meredith Tifft 
Ms. Helen L. Tobey 
Sarah Tostanoski 
Mrs. Bonnie Tressler 
Mrs. Diane Treveiler 
Mrs. Janet R. Trosino 
Miss Ruth G. Turner 
Ms. Linda Tutschulte 
Mrs. Lindy Van Brunt 
Mr. & Mrs. Arie & Clare van den 
Blink 
Dr. & Mrs. Michael K. Wald 
Mrs. Alice Wallitt 
Mr. William J. Warwick 
Andrew M. Rothstein & Joyce E. 
Wasserman 

Donna L. Watts 
David & Janet Webb 
Mrs. Alice H. Weeman 

Ms. Margaret Weidemann 
Mrs. Shirley Weiermiller 
Mrs. Janice Weisenfeld 
Mrs. Marilyn Welles 
Mrs. Evesta M. Wheet 
Mrs. Diane Wilbur 
Keith  Willes 
Lynn & Eric Williams-Burns Family 
Bridget Wilson 
Mr.  George H. Winner, Jr. 
Mrs. Donna Z. Winsor 
Mrs. Barbara Wirth 
Mrs. Adelia W. Wisbey 
Mrs. Marian H. Wladis 
Mrs. Ellen Wohl 
Mr. & Mrs. Ezra R. Wolcott 
Wendy Woloson 
Mrs. Marilyn E. Wolter 
Mrs. Nancy Yonko 
Mrs. Mary Helen Yunis 

 

THANK YOU! 
 

 
*** 

 

 

Donations from the FRIENDS in 2012  
  
To the CCLD libraries 

AWE Digital Learning, literacy software.......................... $1400  
Adult Reading Program     $8500  
Quiet Room construction ................................................ $5500 
New Audio/Video System in auditorium   $4922  
Mango language software ........................................... .... $2500 
 Big Flats Library work station        $560 
West Elmira programming  .......................................... ..... $1400 

  
To: Literacy Volunteers (training materials, books)   $2000 
 

To: Thomas A. Edison High School Book Club ............................    $150 
  
To: FRIENDS’ Kinderbook program (books for kindergarteners).. $1689  
   

To: Sage Daughters of the Muse exhibition, Arnot Art Museum ...     $616  
  
In 2013 thus far: 
  
To CCLD  

Children's Summer Reading Club    $1500 
Chess Tournament ........................................................   $500 

 

www.ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm 

http://www.ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm


         I  

Ann 

 

Annual Membership/Donation Levels: 

Dickinson $5    Austen $10     Twain $25     Joyce $50    Shakespeare $100    Other         _ 

My check for $______  is enclosed. Make checks payable to: Friends of CCLD 

 

And/Or I can help with:        Book Sale          Book Sorting         Fundraising           Other 

 

Name_____________________________________________________    

Telephone______________         Email______________________   

Address_____________________________________________     

City___________________  ___ State________ Zip_______   

 

Please mail to:  Friends of CCLD, 101 East Church St., Elmira, New York 14901 

Donations to Friends of CCLD are tax deductible. 

 

 

    

 

I would like to become/remain a Friend of the Chemung County Library District 

                                                      (formerly Friends of the Steele Memorial Library) 


